



## MINUTES OF SADPA EXCO MEETING

Held Monday, 20<sup>th</sup> June, 2009

1. Opening and apologies: Craig Baleta  
ASR Opened the meeting.
2. Confirmation of previous SAPDA Exco minutes
3. Matters Arising from Previous Minutes
4. Finalise Agenda
5. General ExCo matters
  - (a) Website
    - Layout – still needs to move around and will then do the Exco Minutes

NvdN said he has a time constraint. Commented on the Champs Entry Form being on website, but people need to read the instructions.

ASR suggested DSS App should be put under utilities as there is documentation they need to fill in.

NH Commented that there was no mention that SO's are to shoot for free. ASR replied that an email will go out this week.

ASR commented that we are getting there on the website and that it is good.

NH asked if NvdN could upload maps to the ranges PDPC is already up  
DS commented that GPS Co-ords help a lot.
  - (b) SADPA brochure / flyer – Clubs  
MH has 3 different quotes.

### ACTION

R3 072,30 – In Print Incl VAT. For 5000 flyers. Glossy and slightly heavier paper. Exco voted that this be done.

**ACTION**  
MH

Distribution: ASR asked who will receive flyers – They will be sent to all the clubs ASR commented that 5000 flyers will not go far – we have 12 clubs give each club 500 and they can distribute to whoever they want to – local gun shops, firearms office (DFO Office) etc.

MH suggested Service Providers

ASR wants to relook the IDPA fold-over pamphlets in the future.

(c) SAGA vs New Insurance Cover

ASR said there were 3 payments made to SAGA. He asked for a membership list that was submitted for each payment SAGA admin says it doesn't work that way.

ASR asked DS if he has had any joy with the alternate insurance source. DS says he is awaiting a call back, but doesn't think it should be difficult.

ASR asked if the Exco had read the Zurich form and pointed out the huge profit they make. DS pointed out that if we pay a higher premium to the alternate insurer, we will still come out better off.

NH asked how long we are going to wait as some of the SAGA Memberships expire 30<sup>th</sup> June. DS said we will wait until 30<sup>th</sup> June and no later.

ASR said that Sanet from SAGA must have a list of whose memberships expire at the end of June. ASR asked who the Chairman of SAGA is – Martin Hood. ASR to phone

ASR

DS said that if 200 memberships expire at the end of June, we can pay for those at the end of June and then go ahead and insure the rest of the membership at our leisure. ASR said that SAGA must have a list of members whose membership is due to expire.

At the end of June, we will pay the new members and the Members whose memberships will expire.

(d) Targets – GCDPC (300) to pay SADPA @ R3 per target	<b>ACTION</b>
(e) Clubs – Start-up Kit – Craig not present – held over till next month	
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Requirements to host a league ASR commented that a club needs to host at least 75 people for a league or else they will not be able to hold a league.</li> </ul>	
<p>ASR commented that leagues will be allocated next year and that the date for the Champs will be decided before the end of this year.</p>	
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- E-mail: 1. Shooter’s responsibility to check details on score sheets – incorrect details = no score and no points for that shoot as a penalty.</li> </ul>	ASR
<p>NvdN said that the shooter has to be penalised on the day and not after the fact. NvdN is prepared to check all entries for leagues 2 days before the league takes place.</p>	NvdN
<p>DS suggested that the person gets a FTDR if their details are incorrect and they know it. NvdN suggested that the member enters a Division and it becomes an admin function to enter the Classification. The shooter is notified of what his classification is and if he disagrees he needs to say so.</p>	
<p>2. 6 points for 3 gun shoot if minimum of 8 stages and 75 rounds also to be put in the email ASR to send out.</p>	
<p>3. Champs entry forms, sponsors, SO’s etc.also to be in the email.</p>	
<p>4. ASR asked how the Exco felt about adverts on the Website. Approved in general with the proviso that a moderator looks at the material being advertised.</p> <p>NvdN asked for it to be put on the back burner for the moment.</p>	
(f) SO Courses - NH to send ASR material Vaalwater have asked ASR to run a SO course for them.	NH
(g) SO Certificates – ASR thanked NH for preparation of SO Certificates.	

(h) DSS Certificates –

List prompted a whole lot of members to pay. Roche Malan wanted to bank his points – ASR doesn't have a problem but feels we need to draw the line somewhere.

DS said he has to be out of contact outside of SA at least that he is unable to shoot. NvdN Said it should be at the discretion of the Exco and for a good reason.

**New Certificates Issued:**

JR Zeilinga

M. Weber

JA York

CL du Plessis

SW Boss

IW Garnett

S. Dillon

F. Loekemoer

AH vd Berg

B. Hoare

DB Grapentin

(i) 2009 IDPA Africa Champs

- SO's – We are looking at 11 ranges including the Chrono Stage. We want to use one of the slower SO's to run the Chrono stage. ASR doesn't want to put 2 slow SO's together on a range.

NH asked how many of the ranges were double bays and ASR replied 4 or 5, but they will be given 2 time slots.

The Standards stages will have 10 people on the line at the same time with fixed times so there will not be bottle necks.

MH said that SO's have phoned asking if SO's are shooting for free.

- Sponsors – ASR asked DS to confirm sponsors.  
Match booklet is taken and the back page is taken.  
Dave Schere – leave off  
Super Sand – NH to ask Trudi  
Also to check on drums  
Health Society – NvdN sent info re the size of the banner  
He is paying R500 a day for a stall at the Champs  
DS has asked for cloth badges and stickers from IDPA  
Graffiti Bookshops is sponsoring a book  
Zimbi Books

NH  
NH

Mega Master – fixing pepper poppers for us  
 Roger Stockbridge  
 Surefire  
 Nicky Bernhard  
 Phonak  
 Skopos  
 Kevin Fourie  
 Optometrist – TBA  
 George Harris – SIG SAUER  
 Craft Signs – Banners  
 Donkerhoek Quarry – loads of stone for ranges  
 Pretoria Pole Treatment  
 Ballistic Body Armour – TBA  
 Kreatura – No  
 Rescomp  
 Kobus du Plessis  
 NGA – Ivan’s Partner has agreed a sponsorship  
 ITA – Andre  
 Bossie

**ACTION**

Landrover – Cobus has forms – TBA  
 Shooting Stuff – 3 boxes of patches  
 Johan de Klerk  
 The Cartidge Shop – Gordon  
 Defensive Training Concepts  
 Harvey Composites – Paul Rogers  
 Letitia Wildsplaas

NH  
 NvdN

Ocean Basket does not sponsor shooting anymore.  
 Fats Lasarides has said he will possibly do something for us from his personal shop.  
 Nobelteq – ASR to ask Blane Stevens  
 Bushnell and RAMROD -  
 Frontier Bullets – NH to ask Jan vd Berg to speak to Nick

NH  
 NH

ASR  
 NH

- MH asked about radios – ASR said they are not necessary we can use cellphones.
- NH asked about medical assistance on the range. ASR said that he would be able to keep someone alive until such time as the Medics arrive.
- Catering – ASR commented that we are looking for a caterer that will cover everything related to the function. Joan Wilkinson is looking at a caterer and will come back to us.
- Accommodation – We looked at 5 different B&B’s in the area. ASR will take a drive to those that are close and cheap  
 ASR asked about timers – there will be a possible problem. All SO’s will be asked if they have their own timer and if they are prepared to use them.

ASR

ASR to ask Franco Resca for a quote  
NH asked if we get a quote and open it up to the members we might get a better price.  
DS suggested that SADPA buys a number of timers and Advertises them to the members and makes a small profit.  
DS asked is it fair to sponsor some clubs timers and not others – NH suggested we run it on membership numbers  
DS suggested that if a club has 50 members, that they would qualify for a timer  
Consensus was that the active clubs would qualify

ASR

- Caps / Shirts – ASR is investigating a possible sponsorship from SIG/SAUER. He suggested that we give all participants a cap, but that the shirt is to be purchased by the participants.

ASR

ASR said that one of the biggest costs was the embroidery of the logo. There is a new IDPA logo which will be a lot cheaper to embroider.

MH commented that people have dozens of caps and suggested that we possibly only do shirts.

ASR said he wants to change the colour as we usually have green and khaki and he wants to move away from those colours.

ASR said that if we have a sponsor or a semi-sponsor for the shirts that we could subsidise the cost to the members

ASR said that he will be putting in a request for petty cash for Champs requirements. ASR will be asking Stanley for sponsorship regarding staple guns and staples. ASR will put in a request for paper and printer cartridges costs.

- **Match Booklet** - ASR asked DS for an article for the Match Booklet as Area Co-Ordinator.

DS asked if we could incorporate the new IDPA logo on the front page.

MH said that she has a whole bin of the SADPA badges. It was suggested that each participant gets a badge.

- **Medals** – We have a die which Gill Marshall knows about – ASR will speak to Gill
- **Trophies** – NvdN will send list to ASR so that he can get them returned.

ASR

- NH commented that the shooter should engrave the trophy themselves. MH said that the shooters bring the trophies back too late. SADPA will need to have them engraved this year.

## **ACTION**

### **(j) Finance**

Current Account – R145 259.19  
Market Link - R132 732.20  
**TOTAL - R277 991.39**

### **Expenses June**

Telkom - R 800.00 (Approx)  
Salary - R 4 000.00  
Food (Meeting) - R 300.00 (Approx)  
Website Hosting - R 80.00  
Consumables - R 1 392.62  
**TOTAL - R 6 572.62**

## **ADDITIONAL ITEMS**

### **7.Next Meeting**

20<sup>th</sup> July, 2009